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The Honorable Jim Nash, Mayor of Waconia

And Members of the Waconia City Council

Waconia City Hall

201 South Vine Street

Waconia MN 55387

Dear Mayor Nash and Members of the City Council:

The Foundation for Minnesota Baseball is a charitable non-profit foundation, committed to the advance and support of the game and sport of baseball as a positive force for good in our communities.  Pardon our prejudice, but we feel that baseball stands alone as a game that all generations, and levels of society play and enjoy.  It teaches and emphasizes some of the most important traits of good character development.

Part of our mission is to assist and support programs throughout Minnesota that are challenged with funding needs for maintenance or improvement of their baseball facilities. In such cases we possibly offer financial or professional oversight assistance at no charge in completion of their goal.  However, we have a rigorous evaluation process that any civic project must meet.  Is the project well planned?  Has consideration been given to maintenance? Does the project represent a constructive mix of governmental and private sector support?  Is fiscal responsibility evident in the design, and implementation of the plan?

I am are pleased to inform you that your community’s current effort for replacement and expansion of its current baseball stadium is among the best thought out and supported projects that we have seen.  The Waconia Baseball Association has done a great job in developing support.  Several key civic groups are behind the effort.  The design is practical, yet crisp and sleek. And, as a city government, you have displayed a conservative, yet constructive oversight in your assistance to the project.  Clearly, it will be an engine for economic growth and attracting business and new residents, while providing a wonderful venue for community spirit and pride.  

We look forward to further discussions regarding how we may be able to help this project go forward.  In the meantime, we applaud your efforts to date and encourage you to continue your support as City Council.

Sincerely,
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Robert Ballintine 

Executive Director

Foundation for Minnesota Baseball
